
PUBLIC SERVICES COMMITTEE
MINUTES

A meeting of the Public Services Committee was held on Monday, March 3, 2025, in Committee
Room 104 and via electronic meeting, starting at 12:00 p.m. Those in attendance were as follows:

COMMITTEE MEMBERS: Tom Segrave, Chairman; Dr. Michelle Aldrich; Dr. Kathy
Emmons; and Jeff White (via Zoom).

AGENDA ITEMS

10. ORDINANCE 3”’ READING — Repealing the provisions for the Paid On-Street Parking
Districts program of the Municipal Code of the City of Cheyenne, Wyoming, ftirther
amending the regulatory authority governing parking in Cheyenne and abrogating any On-
Street Parking District designated by Resolution of the Governing Body.

Dr. Aldrich moved to approve on 3 and final reading, seconded by Dr. Emmons. Motion carried
by unanimous voice vote.

Dr. Aldrich, sponsor of the item, advised no further changes or recommendations have been
received since approval on 2’ reading at the meeting of the governing body on February 28, 2025.

11. ORDINANCE —3”’ READING — Amending Sections 1.4.4, 5.1.4 and 5.7.10, of the Unified
Development Code to remove the land use term ‘Work Camps’ and prohibit their
establishment within the City.

Dr. Aldrich moved to approve on 3”’ and final reading, seconded by Dr. Emmons. Motion carried
by unanimous voice vote.

Charles Bloom, Planning & Development Department Director, provided a staff report and advised
there have been no changes or recommendations since approval on 2’’ reading at the meeting of
the governing body on February 28, 2025.

14. RESOLUTION — Certifying the Cheyenne Parks and Recreation Master Plan 2025 for the
City of Cheyenne and the Cheyenne Urban Area. (SPONSORS — MR. ESQUIBEL AND
MR. SEGRAVE)

Dr. Aldrich moved to adopt, seconded by Dr. Emmons. Motion carried by unanimous voice vote.

Jean Anderson-Shrednik, Parks & Greenway Planner, provided a staff report and introduced Anna
Laybourn, Principal-in-Charge, and Ashley Ilejtmanek, Project Manager, from Design Workshop.
Ms. Layboum provided an overview of the plan including the process, goals and action items.
Chairman Segrave and all members of the committee commented on the item and thanked staff
and the consultants for their work on the plan. Public comment was made by Melissa Leget.



There being no further items for the agenda to come before the Public Services Committee, the
meeting was adjourned at 1:53 p.m.

Submitted by,

Jennifer McClelland
Executive Assistant to the Cheyenne City Council


